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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

 

 
 

I am delighted to be writing this from the new BSCWT Base which we have been settling into 
since September. We are grateful to God for his provision of a bigger space which is already 
allowing us greater flexibility and creativity in our work to serve our local schools.  Thank you so 
much to everyone who helped us with the move! 
 

This term we are excited to have many opportunities to provide 
assemblies, lessons, pupil support, clubs and prayer spaces to 
local schools and we are immensely thankful for all your 

support.   Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

 

 

 

 

‘It’s Your Move’ 
It was our great privilege, last term, to take our ‘It’s Your Move’ 
project ‘in person’ in schools, for the first time since 2019!  For 
the last 2 years, we have provided a digital version of the project 
for schools to use. ’It’s Your Move’ is all about helping Year 6 
pupils to get ready for the transition to secondary school. 

 

The project included an engaging 70-minute 
lesson, which we took in 24 schools.  
Generously sponsored by 16 local churches 
(thank you very much!), we also provided 
Scripture Union’s “It’s Your Move” book to nearly 
900 Year 6 pupils.    

 

Gelila Melaku, Project Administrator 
 & Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

WE HAVE MOVED! 

8 things we are doing in 
schools this term……… 
• Assemblies in 31 schools 

• Weekly lunch time clubs in 5 schools 

• Pupil support in 8 schools 

• At least 13 ‘Darkness to Light’ 
Christmas lessons for Years 1/2 

• At least 12 ‘Christmas Wonder’ 
‘prayer space’ lessons for Years 
5/6 

• 10 ‘OT/NT Mini’ (formerly Bible 
Explorer) lessons  in primary 
schools 

• 2 whole-day ‘prayer space’ events 

• ‘Caterpillars’ support group in a 
primary school 

https://bscwt.org/
http://www.facebook.com/BSCWT
http://www.twitter.com/BSCWT
https://bscwt.org/
https://twitter.com/BSCWT
https://www.facebook.com/BSCWT/
http://www.bscwt.org


 

 

 

LifeSpace 

After a 2-year gap, due to the Covid pandemic, it was 
great to be able to run LifeSpace in a secondary school 
last term, one of the hottest days of the year!  Over 200 
Year 10 pupils visited this ’prayer space’ as part of their 
Careers Day.  The zones encouraged them to think about 
themselves and their future choices.  Our boards displayed themes such 
as: ‘Who are you as a person?’, ‘What is important to you?’, ‘What are 
your gifts, skills and passions?’, ‘What direction are you going in?, ‘How 
does faith feature in this area of your life?’.  The pupils engaged well with 
the topics, and our team helped them reflect on questions in life they 
often don’t get a chance to think about.  Our hope is this event provided 
space and time to help prepare them for the big decisions they have to 
make as they start Year 11. 

Fiona Mason, Administrator & Schools Worker 

Feedback from a pupil:  
“At the beginning of the 
prayer space today I didn’t 
believe in God, now at the 
end, I do!” 

Pupils taking 
part in a prayer 
space activity 

Prayer space zone 

LifeSpace zone:  
What direction are you going in? 



 

 

 

Thank you to all the churches and schools for 
hosting and taking part in our Christmas projects 
once again this year!  

 

Gelila Melaku, Project Administrator 

‘Darkness to Light’ 
This year we are excited to be able to restart the ‘Darkness to Light’ project for the Year 1’s and 2’s 
in  local primary schools. This is a fun project during Advent, which takes the children on a journey 

about the birth of Christ, discovering elements of ‘darkness’ 
such as King Herod and feelings of exclusion, as well as 
the ‘light’ in the bright star and the angels rejoicing.  Guided by puppets 
and dressing the children as shepherds 
along the way, this interactive project is 
always an enjoyable one both to deliver and 
participate in.  

 

At the time of writing, we have lessons 
booked with 13 schools, with possibly more 
still to come.  We hope and pray that we will 

be able to enable the students we meet to see this wonderful story in a new light 
and that it will leave a lasting impression on them about the miracle of Christ’s birth. 

 

         Holly Coleman, Schools Worker  

 Christmas Projects in Schools 

Assemblies 

 

We continue to be grateful for the many opportunities we have to 
provide assemblies to our local schools.  By the end of this term, 
we will have led around 70 assemblies in 31 schools in the 
Brentwood area.  

 

This term in primary schools and specialist schools, we have 
started a new series on the life of Moses entitled the “The 2nd 
Greatest Rescue Mission Ever!”  We are inviting pupils to consider 
how they too can make a difference with God’s help.  

 

In secondary schools this term, we are helping students to reflect 
on themes including ‘Responsibility’, ‘Could God be closer than 
you think?’, ‘Are we made by design?’ and ‘What’s your mission in 
life?’  

 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

Christmas Wonder ‘Nativity zone’:  
“Where would you like to be in this scene?”  

Pupils at a recent prayer space 

“Knitivity” scene 



 

 

 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

• Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

• Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

• Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

• Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Donate online at www.stewardship.org.uk/
partners/20028156 or send a cheque to our office. 

 

• For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

• Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in 
schools, working with children and young people. 

 

• Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

• Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

• Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

• We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: 49 Coxtie Green Road, Pilgrims Hatch, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 5PS 

If you no longer wish to 
receive communications from 

BSCWT, please contact 
us via the office  at 

office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our 

circulations. 

The Trust continues to be grateful and thankful to all 
individuals, churches and charitable trusts for their 
continued generous support of BSCWT working with 
the young people in the schools of Brentwood.  

 

I have just about got my feet under the table and am 
enjoying my role within BSCWT and am looking forward to 
communicating with you all more. 

 

To the end of September, general income was £40,054 and 
expenditure was £65,956 giving a deficit of £25,902 (a portion of the 
costs were works on the new premises to make them fit for purpose).  
The deficit is covered by legacies and donations.  

 

If in the past you have gift aided your donations but are no longer in a 
position to do so, please let us know.  If you do not gift aid your 
donations and you would like to do so, please ask us for a gift aid 
declaration form.  

 

Please continue to pray that the current opportunities remain open 
and also for new opportunities so that every advantage God has 
given the Trust to communicate with the young people in the local 
schools can be taken.  Claire Lim, Treasurer 

Finance Update from the 
Treasurer & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

mailto:office@bscwt.org?subject=BSCWT%20prayer
https://forms.gle/VUjcfbi1QhuSNvFP6
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
https://www.stewardship.org.uk/partners/20028156
https://www.stewardship.org.uk/partners/20028156
mailto:office@bscwt.org
mailto:trustees@bscwt.org
http://www.smile.amazon.co.uk

